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COMING EVENTS
For our COFFEE HOUR contributions of finger foods are encouraged.  Donations in the Coffee Hour basket helps fund the coffee, milk, sugar and paper goods.  Thanks for supporting this ministry.
BIBLE STUDY CLASS

7PM -8:30PM/Parish Hall

SATURDAY, MAY 10TH
CHURCH BREAKFAST

8AM – 11:00AM/Parish Hall
HEIFER CAR WASH FUNDRAISER
9AM-12PM (In front of the Old Fire House)

SUNDAY, MAY 11TH  

 MOTHER’S DAY

Worship Service with BLANKET SUNDAY COLLECTION!

SATURDAY, MAY 17TH
Church School Teachers Meeting 10AM – 12PM Lounge
SUNDAY, MAY 18TH – STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY

Worship Service with Deacons, followed By Ice-Cream Social!
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LAY READER – Anyone wishing to share in the leadership of worship by reading the Scripture or bringing a children’s sermon, please sign-up on the appropriate list on the bulletin board by the elevator door and speak with Pastor Betsey Polglase.
DEACON OF THE MONTH
MAY – Janice Knight
TRUSTEE OF THE MONTH

MAY – Ralph Tangerone
GREETERS AND USHERS

May 4 – Deacons: Janice Knight, Millie Ramsey, Sally Ruef,

Jack and Charlotte Sabine.

May 11 – Volunteers needed
May 18 – Volunteers needed
May 25 – Volunteers needed

PARISH NOTICES
The return of Pledge Cards to support the budget for 2014 is always welcome.  Cards may be left in the Stewardship box, given to any member of the Stewardship Committee or handed into the Church Office.  Extra pledge cards are available in the Stewardship box upon request.  We invite your generosity in supporting the 2014 budget.

WAIM is frequently in need of the volunteer services of skilled craftspeople.  If you are skilled as a carpenter, painter, electrician, plumber, sheet rocker, heating systems, computer technician, etc. and would be willing to become part of a craftsperson resource guide for WAIM please see Anthony White, Sr. for survey form.  

FOOD PANTRY IN URGENT NEED OF FOOD:  The Church is collecting food for the Soup Kitchen and the Columbia Food Pantry.  Items especially needed: Soups, Pastas and Cereals.  If you would like to contribute, please leave items in the basket found at the front of the sanctuary or deliver directly to the Soup Kitchen.  
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Worship Schedule MAY 2014

(Subject to change at pastor’s discretion)

	DATE
	SCRIPTURE
	SERMON TITLE
	WORSHIP NOTES

	
	
	
	

	May 4
	Mark 3:31-35
Mark 10:28-30

John 19:25-27
	“Who Is My Family”
Rev. Bob Woodward at the pulpit.
	Pastor on vacation

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	May 11
	Psalm 23
John 10:1-10
	“Abundant Life”
	Mother’s Day

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	May 18
	Psalm 31

1 Peter 2:2-10
	“Living Stones”
	Pledge Sunday

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	May 25
	Psalm 66

1 Peter 3:13-22
	“Accounting for Hope”
	Memorial Day
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~CHRISTIAN EDUCATION~
Church School has been raising funds for Heifer International and this year we had a field trip to the Heifer Farm in Rutland Mass. The Lord blessed the 35 who went with a gorgeous day. It was an educational and fun adventure with the animals. We learned how the animals make a difference in the lives of those living in Poverty and hunger. The Global Village shows how others live in their countries and we discovered it is much different than ours. We spun wool into bracelets, visited the noisy hen house, learned how to milk a goat and why some animals are better any different environments than others. Our favorite activity was hanging out with the goats. There were baby goats and Mother goats waiting to have their baby. I can safely say they were happy to be among us and share the joy of our visit. Taking a field trip takes a lot of organization and we want to thank Wendy Tomlinson for all her work in coordinating this trip. I say with a smile that this trip was Priceless.

We were asked by the guides what animal were we saving money for and the children said: 2 Heifers($1,000.00), a water buffalo($250.00), a llama($250.00), bees($60.00), 2 flocks of chicks($40.00), a goat($120.00), a sheep($120.00) and a pig($120.00). They were amazed to hear our goal was for many animals and not just one. The children have worked hard saving money in their arks and hosting bake sales and our last fundraiser is our annual car wash. The car wash does more than raise money it brings the news to our community of those living in hunger and poverty, it gives the children an opportunity to physically make a difference and the fellowship together is Priceless!

HEIFER INTERNATIONAL CAR WASH: 
MAY 10, 2014

SPONSORED BY THE COLUMBIA CONGREATIONAL CHURCH SCHOOL

WHERE: COLUMBIA OLD FIREHOUSE 

TIME: 10:00AM TO 2:00PM

COST: $5.00 OR ANY DONATION OF YOUR CHOICE
PURPOSE: TO HELP PURCHASE ANIMALS AND GIVE THE GIFT OF HOPE! 

SHARE THE NEWS WITH FRIENDS AND FAMILY. HELP GIVE THE GIFT OF HOPE!

Hope everyone had a blessed Easter Day!  Blessings to All, Jean Murphy     
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Family and Friends 
Get Together Breakfast 

Come and linger for a while.

Saturday, 
May 10, 2014
8:00A.M to 11:00A.M
Columbia Congregational Church

Parish Hall, Route 87

“C’mon people now, Smile on your Brother, Everybody get together. Try and love one another right now.” Youngblood, Kingston Trio, J. Collins
 Breakfast Buffet Menu: Belgian waffles, omelets, eggs, toast,
Bacon, sausage, ham, potatoes, juice, milk, coffee, tea,
Fruits, homemade muffins & coffee cakes

Suggested free will offering: $8.00 per person 
$24.00 - 2 adults and 2 children
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SAVE THE DATE!
WAIM’S SPRING FLING 
SATURDAY, MAY 24TH
7:00PM – 11:00PM
Franco American Club, 116 Club Road, 
North Windham
TO BENEFIT PARTNERS IN INDEPEDENCE: AN ADULT MENTORING PROGRAM

Enjoy an evening of dancing with music by Bruce John & the Eagleville Band and John Hinckley & the Outriggers. Legendary OOBAHS snacks will be provided and a cash bar available.  Unique gifts and services will go to the highest bidders during the silent and live auctions.  Tickets are $20 per person in advance and $25 at the door.  All proceeds from this event will support WAIM’s Partners in Independence Program which matches highly trained volunteer mentors with clients to work on their financial, educational or employment goals, and achieve greater stability in their lives.
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After the fire of January 1, 2012, Somers Congregational United Church of Christ is pleased to announce the opening of their 14th Meeting House.  You are invited to an OPEN HOUSE Saturday, May 10, 2014 10:00AM – 3:00PM.  Tour the facilities 599 Main Street, Somers, Connecticut.

A big thank you to all who expressed concerns and sent cards after my shoulder surgery.  We are a blessed Church family.   Donna Doucette

THANK YOU!  A BIG thank you to all who helped with and also to those who attended and supported the Easter breakfast.  After expenses were paid $29.00 was turned into the church.

Thanks to all who donated food and/or gift certificates to our Salvation Army Easter food baskets for Columbia families.  It is truly a blessing to have so many people helping to make the holiday special for those in need. 
The Church Fair Committee Could Use Some Help:
Publicity help: newspapers, newsletters, web site, distribute signs and/or posters—someone to do year-round publicity would be wonderful. The good part is that you don’t have to do crafts to help out.

Do some Food Crafts: Make up mixes, snowman soup ideas, tea gifts, come up with interesting ways to wrap candy or popcorn that would make cute, inexpensive gifts. Brainstorm some ideas or run even just one workshop just before the fair.

Attic Treasures: Ask for treasures and set up a time and place for people to bring them, set up the rooms on the Thursday before the fair, check Friday night for additional donations and Saturday morning for additional donations and you can open way before the fair…usually 9 am or whenever you see someone pop in. We don’t usually put prices on everything. If something special comes in, it is ok to do that. Most of the time is it dickering. And you can schedule people to work the room. We have suggestions. Also we know where to donate which items that don’t sell. This only takes up a few days around fair time and makes close to 20% of the fair’s profits.

Run an evening workshop. You don’t have to meet every week. You can meet once a month or just often enough to finish one project or to start a project and send it home with group members (and making sure you get everything back.) 

If you can look at an item, read the directions, and work from a kit, we can make up kits for you. You could help make up the kits, if that’s your style.

We are looking for different ideas to add to the fair to make it more fun.  In the past, we have had a Scarves and Jewelry Room; a pie-making workshop for the bake sale (this year we would like to have two pie workshops;)  a Country Store with cheese, candy, and home canned goods. Perhaps you have been to a fair or bazaar somewhere and have seen something different that you could share with us.  And… we have day workshops on Wednesday mornings from 10 to noon. Stop in and visit.
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“I give you a new commandment, that you love one another.  Just as I have loved you, you also should love one another.  By this everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you show love to one another.”  John 13:34-35    

We seek to be a loving and caring church community, contributing our time, our resources, and our love to help and support each other in times of need.  This is the goal of our Care Team.  We have a group approximately 12 members of our congregation that have signed up to offer their help with transportation, meals, short term chores or just a presence offering concern and fellowship.  These volunteers do not replace Pastoral visits or calls.  Should you or anyone that you know need a little TLC from our Care Team, please contact Sue Milici at 860-228-4427 or email smilici@earthlink.net    New volunteers are always welcome.



Covenant Community Vegetable Garden

Thanks to all who helped to make our raised garden beds for our church vegetable garden a success.    

We are ready to plant for the season.  If you would like to donate either plants or money to this project, please see any member of the Board of Christian Concern (John Polglase, Anthony White, Denise Parmenter, or Holly Weston).  There is also a signup sheet in the Parish Hall for anyone willing to give some time weeding and watering the garden.
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Church Fair needs:  
We are still collecting those white plastic tags that hold bread or roll wrappers together. We didn’t get quite enough last year. 

Crayons…old and/or broken, anyhow….unwanted crayons.

Altoid tins. 

Those little rounded Y shaped clips that keep pump bottles from squirting lotion or hand soap all over your grocery sacks on the way home. You remove them to use the lotion and never know what to do with then afterward. 

We will be happy to sell these things back to you at next year’s fair when we are done with them.

Summer Outdoor Fun - Silver Lake Conference Center, located in Sharon CT, is the Outdoor Ministry of the Connecticut Conference of the UCC,  Children ages 8-18 can experience a week-long “camp community with ‘unplugged’ friendship-making, outdoor fun, participation in creating the all-camp worship, serving one another, and creating sustainable connections with the environment, each other, and God.  Colorful brochures are available at the church.  More information, including downloadable registration forms can be accessed at www.silverlakect.org.  Most conferences cost $435 and run Sunday afternoon to Saturday morning.  If financial assistance is needed, please speak with Pastor Betsey.
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Photos of Church Events Wanted. We are looking for photos of our church activities to be posted on the Bulletin Board outside the Parish Hall and to be used on promotional flyers and ads.  Please send photos electronically to Denise at ccchurch@snet.net, or send/bring in prints to the church office.

GREEN TEAM – We are looking for members to serve on our Green Team.  The focus of our Green Team is to empower and motivate people to make a difference environmentally.  If you are passionate about our environment and are willing to share your efforts with our congregation, please see John Polglase to volunteer.

FOODSHARE VAN

The mobile FoodShare Van now has a stop at the Baptist Fellowship Church on Route 6 in Columbia.  The van will be stopping every other Thursday from 1:00 pm - 1:30 pm in the lower church parking lot.  Upcoming distribution dates:  Please be sure to circulate the word to people you know.  The program needs a minimum of 50 people participating.  The FoodShare Van will continue to stop at the Andover Congregational Church on Route 6 every other Wednesday.   Please bring your own grocery bags.
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The Rev. Betsey Polglase, PASTOR


Church office email: ccchurch@snet.net     website: columbiacongregationalchurch.org  


Pastor’s email: pastorbetsey.ccchurch@gmail.com





Sunday 10:00 AM Worship





May 4


THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER


Communion Sunday


Worship Leader: Pastor Betsey Polglase


Deacon: Janice Knight


Lay Reader: Janice Knight 


Greeters: Janice Knight, Millie Ramsey, Sally Ruef, Jack and Charlotte Sabine.


Coffee Hour follows Worship Service in the Parish Hall.





MAY 11/MOTHER’S DAY


FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER


Worship Leader:  Pastor Betsey Polglase


Deacon: Janice Knight


Lay Reader: Janice Knight


Greeter: Janice Knight


Coffee Hour follows Worship Service in the Parish Hall.





MAY 18/STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY


FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER


Worship Leader:  Today’s service is being officiated by the Deacons.


Deacon: Janice Knight


Lay Reader: Janice Knight


Greeter: Janice Knight


Coffee Hour follows Worship Service in the Parish Hall.





MAY 25


SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER  


Worship Leader: Pastor Betsey Polglase


Deacon: Janice Knight


Lay Reader: Janice Knight


Greeters: Janice Knight


Coffee Hour follows Worship Service in the Parish Hall.
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FROM THE PASTOR’S PORCH





I decided it was finally time to uncover the deacons’ bench and do a spring cleaning of the porch.  It was still a bit cool, but the afternoon sun was warm.  After finishing, I sat on the bench for a while, loving the sights and sounds of spring.  I had to look closely to see the swelling of leaf buds on the trees, but birds were rejoicing in the warm sun too, and I knew the daffodils nodded and danced in the breeze in the church’s Memorial Garden.





". . . The winter is passed, the rain is over and gone. The flowers appear on the earth: the time of singing has come, and the voice of the turtledove is heard in our land." - Song of Solomon 2:11,12





New life seemed everywhere. As I sat, I watched a couple of sparrows and finches hopping from limb to limb, a downy woodpecker searching the length of a branch for a treat, and a robin in another tree and one on the ground.  I challenged myself to determine which bird was singing the pretty song.  It turned out it was a little purple finch, its beak seeming to barely open.  What a beautiful strong sound from such a little thing.  I thought how abilities, gifts from God, are often disguised by appearances.  Or perhaps it is more appropriate to say our expectations are often guided by appearances, but how we can be surprised.





A few years ago, 10 year old Jackie Evancho,  a petite and pretty child, stood on the America’s Got Talent stage and opened her mouth to sing with a lovely and powerful voice, much like my little finch in the tree. I then thought of Mother Teresa who was born Agnes Gonxha Bojaxhiu in a comfortable family (and had a lovely singing voice), but responded to a call to work with the poor and sick in the slums of Calcutta.  And then I thought of the tough American soldiers saving stray dogs, even bringing them home from Afghanistan and Iraq.





I guess my point is that God has given us all unique gifts, and we just need to recognize them.  Some things come naturally to us so we fail to see them as gifts until we realize that others can’t do what we do so easily.





So as spring bursts into bloom, I think it is good to look at what we ourselves can do to bloom bountifully or sing magnificently, or even adequately but with joy, and live life abundantly and to share those gifts with each other to the glory of God.





Blessings as Spring bursts forth,


				


Pastor Betsey
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